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SUBJECT: WATER RIGHT TRANSFER # 02496

A change in; POD @ O of water.
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In my opinion (assuming the right is valid), the proposed change

MAY BE MADE WITHOUT INJURY WOULD RESULT IN INJURY* to an existing water

right.

*The approval of this transfer apphcatlon mgd@]ns i‘l-lq_]{r.y to other water rights because

Mo O'Q-‘Q:S-Q.* \Mrac..cﬁ'r "'13 o 00 N Sor\was)

The existing right may not be valid because

Headgate notices HAVE HAVE NOT Been issued for diversion from the source(s)which
serve(s) this right.

If for change in point of diversion, is there any intervening point(s) for diversion between the
authorized and proposed points of diversion? (Yes or No)

In my opinion, the order approving the subject transfer application should include the following in
regard to the appropriator installing suitable measuring devices in the diversion works:

(1) PRIOR to the diverting of water at the new point of diversion . . .

(2) WHEN IN the judgement of the watermaster it becomes necessary . . .

The enclosed copy of the transfer application and map(s) is for your records.
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Ore gon Water Resources Department
North Mall Office Building

725 Summer Street NE, Suite A

Salem, OR 97301-1266

503-986-0900
FAX 503-986-0904

Theodore R. Kulongoski, Governor

March 21, 2006

Mr. Michael Peterkin
Attorney At Law

222 NW Irving Avenue
Bend, Or 97701

Dear Mr. Peterkin,

This letter is in response to your letter to me on February 28, 2006, requesting an
evaluation of the water-bearing zones encountered within three wells (Desc 50839,
Desc 54555, and Desc 1084 (deepening log)) that may be the subject of a future
water-right transfer. Specifically, you asked if the aquifers encountered in the wells
were the same. Please note that this is only a preliminary finding that is subject to
change if other information becomes available.

My preliminary assessment leads me to conclude that the water-bearing zones within
all three wells (Desc 50839, Desc 54555, and Desc 1084) are within the same
aquifer unit for the following reasons:

1. All three wells are constructed into the same general stratigraphic position
within the Deschutes geologic formation;

2. Although the hydraulic head elevations in Desc 50839 and Desc 54555 are
lower than Desc 1084, the head relation between the wells is consistent with
the direction of the gradient for the regional water table; and

3. The steady-state impact to surface water will likely be very similar, however,
some interference with the springs on McKinney Butte may resuit from a
transfer, given the proximity of Desc 1084 to the spring complex.

Of course, the acute interference to nearby wells will be quite different, given the
distance (approximately 6-miles) between the proposed “from” wells (Desc 50839
and Desc 54555), and the proposed “to” well (Desc 1084).

| hope this information is useful. Please don't hesitate to call me at 503-986-0842 if
you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

. P

Kenneth E. Lite Jr.
Hydrogeologist, Oregon Water Resources Department



